
 

Last week's Proceedings -  

8th November, 2006

 

President Paul opened the meeting by welcoming our speaker and guest Ms. Valerie  Conibear from the  Home of  Loving Faithfulness 
(HOLF)  to our luncheon today.  

President Paul highlighted some of  the  upcoming events. 

1. On 12
th

 November, the Rotary Leadership Institute  will host a  seminar on rotary leadership at the  Miramar Hotel in Kowloon. Three 

nominees from our club will be a ttending. 
 

2. On 11
th

 November, the Annual Char ity Ball organized by RC of HK North will be held at the HK Football Club. Please contact 

President Paul or Secretary Andy for  details.  
 

3. On 18
th

 November, RC of HKIE, along with RC of HK South and a ffiliated Interactors and Rotarac tors ,  will be paying a visit to the  
Home of Loving Fa ithfulness to be followed by a fellowship event at the Jockey Club at Beas River.  

 

4. On 21
st

 November, there will be the Inter  City meeting in honor  of the visit of Rotary International President Bill Boyd. In view of 
that, our regular luncheon meeting tha t week will be moved and combined with the  Inter City event. The club will subsidize the cost 

difference between our meal a t Exce lsior and at the Inter City lunch.  
 

5. Club Assembly will be held on 15
th

 November and AGM will be held on 13
th

 December.  

Acting Sergeant-At -Arms PP Rudy reported the  day’s contribution a t $550. 

Next came the highlight of the meeting. Our speaker Ms Valerie Conibear, together with Ms Wendy Blackmur , co-founded the  Home of  
Loving Faithfulness (HOLF) in August 1965 to provide care  for handicapped children. At that time, caring for handicapped children was 

the least of HK Government’s priorities. Af te r spending several years in Hong Kong caring for normal, abandoned children, Valerie and 
Wendy realized that many handicapped children were not well taken care  of and typica lly kept in small and confined spaces. With their  

trust in God, they dec ided to do something about it. Without any financia l suppor t from any agency and missionary soc ie ty, Valerie  and 
Wendy went ahead and established HOLF in a  bungalow in Fanling and sta rted taking in handicapped children in 1965. In 1971, they 

moved to the present location in New Ter ritories where there are 4 buildings with the  capac ity to of fer personalized care for up to 28 
handicapped children.  

Valer ie showed many lovely pictures of the children and adults who grew up at HOLF. Valerie knows each of them by heart.Members 

were touched by the pictures Valerie showed and the  stories she told.  

It was indeed an honor and pleasure to have Valerie  as our guest today. PP Rudy offered his vote of thanks after the ta lk and was proud to 

announce that RC of HKIE was able to contribute in a small way to HOLF via the recent laundry machine donation project and, in so 
doing, to share the  joy with Valerie in her work. 

President Paul closed the meeting with a  toast to RI  coupled with the RC of  HKIE. 

  

 

Rotary Information  

The Rotary Foundation Month  

November  is designated by Rotary Inte rnational as Rotary Foundation Month.  Our district 3450 has been recorded as one  of 
the highest contributors toward the Rotary Foundation. Needless to say that most members are familia r with the history and 

programmes of the Foundation.  Just to ref resh our memory, it is appropriate to enumera te  the  Rotary Foundation Milestones 
by the year since  its establishment. 

1917 The Rotary Foundation established as an endowment by RI President Arch C. Klumph, F irst Foundation 

received, US$26.50 from the  Rotary Club of Kansas City, Missouri, USA. 
 



******************  

Electronic Make-up Questions 

You can submit an electronic makeup for this missed meeting by answering the following questions:  
 

1. Pres. Paul made severa l announcements. name three of them. 

Answer:  

2. PP Rudy was the  SAA today, what was his collection for the  day?  

Answer:  

3. Who was our guest speaker  for today and where did she  come from?  

Answer:  

4. What did we  do for them? 

1928 The Rotary Foundation formally named, first Trustees appointed. 
 

1930 1st Rotary Foundation grant awarded. US$500 to International Society for Crippled Children. 
 

1947 RI founder Paul Harris dies. In his memory, Rotarians worldwide give the Foundation more  than US$1 

million. First Foundation programme launched, inte rnational scholarships for 18 graduate students. 
 

1957 Paul Harris Fellow Recognition begins. 
 

1965 Special Grants (la ter  called Matching Grants) and Group Study Exchange programme established. 
 

1978 Health, Hunger and Humanity (3-H)  Grants programme crea ted. 
 

1981 Rotary Endowment for World Understanding and Peace  established. 
 

1985 PolioPlus programmes launched. The programme represents the f irst and largest internationally coordinated 
private -sec tor support of a publichealth initiative. 

 
1988 The Wor ld Health Assembly sets the  goal of  eradicating polio worldwide. 

 
1993 500 millionth child immunized against polio, thanks to the Globa l Polio Eradication Initiative . 

 
1994 Western Hemisphere declared polio -free. 

 
1996 Foundation contributors number one  million. Permanent Fund Initiative begins. 

 

1998 Total contributions to the Foundation since inception surpass US$1 billion. 
 

1999 10,000th Matching Grant awarded. Rotary Centers for International Studies  in Peace and conflic t 
resolution established. 

 
2000 Western Pacific region declared polio -free. Nearly two billion children immunized against polio since the 

Global Polio Eradication Initiative  began in 1988. 
 

2001 Fir st awards made from Scholarships Fund Pool for Low -Income Countries. 
 

2002 European region declared polio -free.  F irst class of Rotary World Peace Scholars begins studies. The 
Rotary Foundation receives US$1 million Gates Award for Globa l Health f rom the Bill & Melinda Gates 

Foundation. 
 

2003 Rotary conc ludes one-year polio eradica tion fundra ising campaign to help ensure support for achieving a 
polio -free world, raising US$123 million and surpassing $80 million goal. District Simplified Grants and 

Individual Grants programmes established. 
 

2004 20,000th Matching Grants awarded. First class of Rotary World Peace Scholars graduates. PolioPlus 
Partners programme re launched. Children’s Fund established within the Permanent Fund. Record support 

for  Annual Programmes Fund achieved, with more than US$70,350,000 in contributions received. 

 
2005 Health, Hunger and Humanity (3-H)  Grants programme and annual Group Study Exchange programme 

reinstated. Matching Grants budget largest ever. Solidarity in South Asia Fund established to aid tsunami 
disaster  survivors. Record Annual Programmes Fund contributions total US$84.7 million, following launch 

of Every Rotarian, Every Year initiative. The  Arch C. Klumph Society named in honour of the 
Foundation’s founder, established to recognize donors of US$250,000 or more. 

 
2006 Fir st female Trustee of the Rotary Foundation named.



Answer:  

5. What was our Rotary Information on today?  

Answer:  

Instruction:  

Please copy these questions click the following URL  John Kwok  and paste it to the email and answer these 

questions and then click send  

 

Jokes 

PENIS TAX  

The only thing I.R .S. has not taxed is the penis. This is due to the  fac t that  

40% of the time it's hanging around unemployed. 

20% of the time it's pissed off,  

30% of the time it's hard up,  

10% of the time it's in the hole.  

On top of a ll this, it has two dependants and they are  both nuts.  

Accordingly, starting January 1, 2007, Penises will be taxed according to size!!  

To determine the category, please consult the char t be low and comfirm this information with page 2, section 7, line 3, of  the  
standard 1040p form.  

10 to 12 inches* Luxury Tax $50.00  

8 to 10 inches Pole Tax $ 30.00  

6 to 8 inches Pr ivilege Tax $ 15.00  

4 to 6 inches Nuisance  Tax $ 5.00  

PLEASE NOTE: Those under 4 inches is eligible  for a  refund.  

PLEASE DO NOT REQUEST AN EXTENSION  

Males exceeding 2 inches must file Capital Gain.  

Sincerely,  

Pecker Checker Oregonsweetiepie  

Internal Revenue  Service  

  

Photographs of our meeting  

on 

8th November, 2006

 



Our charming speaker Ms Valeri Conibear, speaking to us about the Home of the Loving 

Faithfulness project.  

 

(L to R) PDG Uncle  Peter, Ms Valeri Conibear, and Pres. Paul.  

 

(L to R) Hon Sec. Andy, PP Stephen, Rtn Kenny.  



 

Pres. Paul making his announcements and 

introducing our guest speaker of today.  

 

PP Rudy making his SAA report and thanking 

our guest speaker today.  

 

(L to R) Dir Norman, Rtn Kenny, PP's George, Henry, John IV, and Hubert.  



previous home 

 

(L to R) PP Stephen, Rtn Herman, Dir Jason and PP Rudy.  

 

Our group photo of our members with PDG Uncle Peter, Pres. Paul and our guest speaker on 

the 8
th

 November, 2006.  


